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INT AROUND THE “TORTURE SQUARE” – DAY



[Screen opens at the square where all
the participants and accomplices left
are talking to each other. Alex and

Javel are talking with David; they look
as if they’re happy.]

David
Good work Alex.

Javel
Hey a man is nothing without his crew.

David
Crew? HA! Don’t get me started Javelin.
Alex worked hard and he deserves it.

Alex
No offense.

Javel
None taken.

Alex
So hey why is Damien and Cherry here

anyway?

Javel
Maybe they want in that event to

possess the champion.

Alex
No…too risky, these guys want a sure

thing you know?

David
Well maybe they knew you were in it.

Maybe they wanted to send you a message.

Javel
You mean like that “Key” person?

Alex
What was with her anyway? She went

through Damien and the other guy like
they were nothing and got hit without

even flinching.

David
Yes…there is something strange about

her and I’m sure there was something we



may have seen…Javel do you know how to
work a video camera?

Javel
You bet…

David
Follow me.

[David leaves the arena with Alex and
Javel following.]

INT THE NURSE’S OFFICE

[Rita is checking her face where she
was hit by Colossus; the swelling is

gone and there seems to be just
redness.]

Rita
(To herself)

Nice work Alex.

[Sara and Mina enter to see Rita
checking the redness on her face.]

Sara
You seem to be looking better.

Mina
Yeah I thought you would still be out.

Rita
(Isn’t paying attention)
What time is it Sara?

Sara
Almost noon why?

Rita
Nothing I just have a date for that

couple’s dance.

Mina
Oh cool who is it?

Rita
Alex.

Mina
(Looks at Rita a little unbelieving)



…No really who is it

Rita
No really, Alex asked me while getting

me some ice for my head.

Sara
Rita…how hard did you get hit?

Rita
I’m serious.

[Rita goes to the door.]

I’m going to that dance with Alex…case
closed, goodbye.

[Rita opens the door to see a group of
around ten or fifteen possessed ones
standing there looking like always;

Rita hesitates and soon shuts the door
quickly.]

Hello again.

[The possessed ones start banging at
the door.]

Mina
Who is it?

Rita
Possessed guys.

Sara
Oh no, I thought we were done.

[Mina shakes her head as she looks
around something to use.]

Mina
Only been a week.

Rita
[Holds the door shut.]

Try a month.

Sara
We should have been more prepared…Rita

back away.



[Sara puts her hand on the door and
starts to freeze the door; in about
three minutes the door is gradually

sealed with ice.]

That should hold.

Mina
That explains why the “Great Divas”

entered the tournament…they wanted to
find us because they lost track of us.

Rita
Maybe but…Sara can you hear anything?

Sara
…Not a single thing.

Mina
Maybe they quit…

[The door is completely smashed open by
a huge battering ram held by the

possessed ones; Blaze and Jasmine are
behind them all.]

Blaze
Heard you were here…glad to finally

meet you all, I’m Blaze.

[Blaze takes out a pair of Sais and
hops over the ram and everything as she
charges at Mina; Rita throws an empty
wheel chair at Blaze and Mina jumps on
her back to apply a chokehold; the

possessed ones slowly put down the ramp
as Jasmine is there ordering them to.]

Blaze
Bad move.

[Blaze gets hit in the hand with Sara’s
Ice Powers; Blaze’s left arm is frozen.]

Sara
No…my move.

[Rita takes away Blaze’s unfrozen sai
from her unfrozen hand; Blaze looks at



her shivering as Rita aims the sai at
her.]

Jasmine
WAIT! Don’t you dare do that to her.

Rita
You killed Zeus so why not?

Jasmine
It’s…its murder. You can’t murder

people because you’ll go to jail. I did
it because I can I’m not of the system.
You are of this system so you have no

choice but to follow.

Rita
…How can we take care of you for good?

Jasmine
All right, all five of you go to the
park. Midnight…tomorrow night, we will
all be there and all I ask is that you
do the same. It will all end when one

group is dead. 

[Jasmine looks at Sara]

I see you have had experience with your
powers Shiva…you’ll need them. Now just

drop the sai and we’ll all leave.

[After a slight wait…Rita drops the sai
and Blaze leaves the room holding her

frozen arm.]

Tomorrow at midnight…see you all then.

Blaze
Phoenix…

[Blaze gets no response.]

You choke like a bitch.

[The possessed ones all pass out and
the two “Great Divas” leave.]

Mina
Phoenix…was she talking to me?



Sara
We got to learn more from that book

Darren has.

[The three girls leave the room; the
room is in an obvious mess. Five

minutes later a janitor comes in that
room.]

Janitor
(Shocked to see this mess)

…Damn…I better get a raise for this.

INT RITA’S HOUSE – NIGHT

[Rita is on the phone with Mary; Rita
looks like she just got out of the
shower and her face seems to have

healed fully.]

Rita
Yeah, so you and Darren will be there
too? Cool…hey what do think about this
meeting thing with the “Great Divas”?
Yeah…oh hey I have a call waiting.

[She presses a button.]
Hello? Hi Alex…oh I don’t mind if Javel
gave you the number. Oh okay, thanks

Alex. See you then.

[Rita presses the button]

Hello? Hey Mary, that was Alex.

[You can hear Mary’s voice getting
hyper and everything; Rita laughs]

Relax Mary just breathe for me right
now, okay? YOUR NOT DOING IT! Take some
“chill pills” or something. Okay, I’ll

be there soon…bye.

[Rita hangs up and takes a red dress
out of the closet; she puts it on the
bed and someone knocks on her door.]

Rita
Yes?



Someone
Hey Rita?

Rita
(Sighs)

Yes daddy? You can come in.

[Rita’s dad enters the room wearing a
gray business suit with a red tie

combing his black hair back; he has the
same eyes as Rita and is about the same

height as well.]

Rita’s Dad
Hey I got to get going, big business

meeting.

Rita
Okay.

[Her dad looks a little unhappy.]

Rita’s Dad
I’m really sorry I can’t meet this Alex

guy, he seems nice and I do want to
meet him.

Rita
I understand and I will be fine.

Rita’s Dad
Rita…we need this, I could get a
promotion if this goes perfect.

[Rita doesn’t look happy.]

Okay, I know your fed up, I know…look I
just want-

Rita
To make sure I live like the princess I

am.

Rita’s Dad
…Do I sound that lame?

Rita
Yes. Now just get out of here. He’s

coming soon and I need to get changed.



Rita’s Dad
Okay.

[He leaves Rita’s room]

But so you know you changing is nothing
compared to when you were a baby.

Rita
DAD!!

[Rita slams her door shut as her dad
walks away laughing.]

Rita’s Dad
I’ll be home late so I better get going.

Rita
Bye.

[Rita’s dad leaves the house getting
out his keys as Alex parks David’s car;

it looks like it was given a lot of
work.]

Rita’s Dad
Hello there.

[Alex gets out; he has on a suit
similar to Rita’s Dad only different
sizes and colors, and he has a gold

ring on.]

Nice suit, Alex right?

Alex
Yes I am.

Rita’s Dad
Pete, I’m Rita’s dad.

[They shake hands; Pete looks at Alex
strangely.]

You look so familiar we met?

Alex
Not that I know of.

Pete



I’d stay but I need to get to a
business meeting.

Alex
Oh my dad does the same thing, only I

wouldn’t call it business.

Pete
Oh I see what does he do?

Alex
He is…it’s a bit complicated.

Pete
I understand well I got to get going

like I’ve said. Have fun.

[Pete gets in his car and drives away;
Rita is looking from the window smiling
that her dad talked to Alex even after
he said he didn’t have the time; Alex

enters the house.]

Alex
Hey Rita I’m here.

Rita
(Smiles as she walks down)

I saw you come in.

Alex
You look great.

Rita
So do you.

Alex
Ready to go?

INT THE COUPLE’S DANCE – NIGHT

[The outside of building is decorated
with many ribbons and lights; tribal
dancers are they’re playing music and
dancing everywhere; Mary and Darren
wait as Alex parks the car and helps

Rita out.]

Mary



This ought to be fun.

Darren
Yeah but we don’t really know this guy.

Mary
Well Rita does and we should trust her.

[Alex and Rita go to Mary and Darren;
Rita is holding the ring Alex was

wearing.]
Rita

This must be worth a fortune.

[Rita gives the ring back to Alex and
he quickly puts it back on.]

Alex
Family Heirloom.

Rita
Cool, hey Mary hey Darren.

Alex
Hi there Darren nice matches at the

tournament, I only saw one but it was
good.

Darren
Thanks, but hey I’m sure you’ll have a

tougher time with Damien.

Alex
I doubt it; he backed out when he

fought Key. I should be fighting her
but she resigned. So oh well I guess

I’ll just beat up Colossus now.

Darren
I’d pay to see that.

Alex
Hey after I win you’ll need to pay to
see my next fight, so you’re not that
far from the truth. So is Lita around?

Mary
No she doesn’t go out much.

Alex



Oh really, I may know just the guy. 

Mary
Oh?

Alex
He’s a nice person.

Mary
Is it Javel?

Alex
No and why does everyone hate him

anyway?

Darren
That’s a real long story. Lets just say
he’s had his share of bad experiences.

Alex
All right well lets get inside and see

what the party is like in there.

[Mary and Darren enter the party
holding hands as Alex and Rita are just

talking as they enter; there is a
Spanish hostess at the door.]

Hostess
(In a Spanish accent)

Si?

Mary
See what?

Hostess
No comprendo.

Alex
We must have taken the Spanish entrance

by accident.

[Alex approaches the hostess and starts
speaking fluent Spanish, “Hello we need
a table for my beautiful date and her
two friends. If you cooperate I may

help you get out of this job through a
hefty tip”.]



Hostess
Si Senor.

Mary
You speak Spanish.

Alex
Fluently.

[The hostess walks them to their table;
the table is three rows from the live
band playing right now a slow song.]

Muchas Gracias senorita, tu es muy
bonita…

[^ “Thank you miss, you are very
beautiful.”]

Hostess
(Blushes)
Gracias.

[The hostess leaves as Alex and Darren
both pull out the seat for Rita and

Mary at the same time.]

Rita
When did you learn to speak Spanish?

Alex
(Sits down)

My dad travels a lot, I used to as well
with him. So I just picked up different
languages on my own, as I grew older.

Rita
Cool.

Mary
Yeah, well you got to be pretty excited
too. Being so close to winning it all.

Alex
The only thing I hate about that is

that I have to wait until I can finish
the tournament.

Darren
So how long have you been into martial

arts?



Alex
Practically all my life, you see my
instructor is a friend of the family

and used to baby-sit me.

Mary
So you had a babysitter since you were

a little kid?

Alex
No I don’t, I have an old man who hits
me with a stick whenever he sees fit.

[Darren and Rita laugh at both remarks.]

So Mary…how much do your parents pay
YOUR babysitter?

[Darren and Rita laughs a lot more.]

Darren
(Quickly stops)

That is so not funny.

Rita
Oh yes it is.

Darren
Hey Mary the buffet’s open; you want me

to get you anything?

Mary
Yeah sure just get me anything you get

your hands on.

[Darren goes to the buffet line.]

Rita
Well now I know why you look into

corsets.

Mary
Whatever Rita.

Alex



Well I’m going to get something there
too you want anything?

Rita
The pasta looks good.

Alex
Okay.

[Alex leaves; Mary switches seats to be
right next to Rita.]

Mary
Oh my god.

Rita
Who would honestly think he knew so

much about these things.

Mary
I’d love it if Darren were a little

more like that.

Rita
He’s not that bad.

Mary
Oh well, so what’s up with the meeting

with the “you-know-who”.

Rita
Tomorrow at midnight, meaning tonight
may be the last night we have. They

want to…you know “do us in”.

Mary
So we should cherish these moments?

Rita
Like they were our last.

Mary
I think these may be our last.

Rita
If we lose…yes it will be our last.

Mary
What should we do then?

Rita



Whatever we can to prepare.

[Ms Winn is walking around and sees
Alex.]

Ms Winn
Oh hello Xander.

[She pats Alex on the back; Alex looks
at Ms Winn.]

Alex
Are you talking to me? It’s Alex.

Ms Winn
C’mon you don’t need to lie to make me

feel better, I know it’s you.

Alex
You must be mistaken.

[Ms Winn walks away.]

INT DAVID’S TEMPLE – NIGHT

[Javel is working on his laptop looking
at the tape from the first half of the

tournament.]

Javel
What am I looking for here?

[Sees Guy punch her and not even
flinch.]

C’mon that is just impossible!

[Javel pauses it right before guy’s
punch hits Key and Javel goes to get
something; he comes back with some

water.]

Okay lets do-
[Javel drops the water the second he
sees the screen; he lips the words “oh

my god”.]

That’s impossible.



[The screen shows the paused frame on
the screen…Guys punches are shown

blocked by Key…but her arms were coming
OUT OF KEY’S BODY!! Javel sits down in
shock as he stares at it; David walks

to Javel.]

It’s like she’s…infinite David. It’s
like she’s not one person at all, she

can be as many as she wants.

INT BACK TO THE DANCE – NIGHT

[Everyone is leaving now, Alex just
started the car and Rita is already in
it as she talks to Darren and Mary who

are outside.]

Rita
Hope you guys had fun.

Darren
We did.

Mary
Later.

Alex
Bye.

[Alex and Rita drive away.]

Rita
That was the most fun I’ve had in

awhile.

Alex
Great.

[Five minutes after, Rita rests her
head on Alex’s shoulder.]

Tired?

Rita
A little.

Alex
We’re almost home.

Rita



Thanks.

[Alex pulls up at her house]

Alex
Hey, don’t mention it.

[Alex helps Rita out of the car and
walks her to her doorstep.]

Well hope you had a good time.

[Rita nods and they hug; they soon
after share a slow yet gentle kiss

followed by a few more.]

Rita
Goodnight.

Alex
Night.

[They kiss one more time and Rita goes
inside; Alex goes in the car and drives

away.]

Man, this place this the best.

[The screen shows Rita in the window
watching Alex leave; she’s smiling.]

INT THE TOURNAMENT’S THIRD ROUND – DAY

[Crowds appear in the same place as the
first two rounds of the tournament; the
square looks as if it hasn’t even been
touched with exception of a lit torch
being placed next to each corner as

Javel checks it out.]

Javel
HEY ALEX! CHECK THIS OUT!

[Alex walks over to Javel]

Dude, they don’t even clean the square
or anything, isn’t that cool?

Alex



Yeah whatever.

[Alex looks as if he’s looking around
for someone.]

Javel
You nervous?

Alex
Nope.

[Alex sees Damien and Cherry walking
around and goes back to where Lita and

Sara are; Javel does the same.]

Lita
How you doing Alex?

Alex
Fine.

Sara
You ready to lose the bet Javel?

Javel
Are you still looking for my prize for

if I win?

Sara
Not necessary.

[Ms Winn walks to the center of the
square.]

Ms Winn
Ladies and Gentlemen…welcome to the
third round of the tournament!!

[Crowd cheers loudly]

Now the rules have significantly
changed now. Now how can I describe
something of this nature? I mean it

seems so primitive…it will be a four-
way battle royal!

[Crowd cheers]

Now the two remaining will advance to
the three way match to be in our Pay-



Per-View extravaganza! They are
eliminated the same way that the

participants are beaten in the previous
matches. Now will the remaining four in
the third round step onto the “Torture

Square”.

[Crowd cheers as Lita, Alex, Damien and
Cherry step onto the square; Alex sees
Rita sitting next to Mina waving at him

so he waves back.]

Damien
Who that your girlfriend in the crowd?

[Cherry and Damien smile evilly]

Alex
Maybe it is.

[Lita looks at Damien determined to
beat him as well as Cherry.]

Will
Hello everyone, this seems like the
best possible way to choose two

finalists.

Kid
And they couldn’t have chosen four
undeserving people to be in this
tournament. Lita, the emotional

favorite who beat “Jasmine” and then
beat Samantha Greene in a raging fury
due to her friend Rita’s minor injury.

Will
Lets not forget Alex Hawkings, the man
who is representing David in this. He

beat Viggo Wren who simply was my
favorite to win.

Kid
Now “Damien” is there by luck.

Will
I agree, he was lucky “Key” let him

continue by her forfeiting.



Kid
Yeah but right now I’d say Cherry is
the best choice, because unlike Lita

there…Cherry beat a guy.

Will
Well this will decide it all right

here. Here we go.

[The gong is hit; Alex goes after
Damien with numerous right jabs

followed with a wide left punch that
nails Damien in the jaw.]

Rita
Yeah Alex!

[Lita is being circled by Cherry who is
holding a long staff.]

Sara
Relax Lita…just wait for it.

[Cherry lunges the staff at Lita’s
legs; Lita jumps onto the staff hard

breaking it.]

Cherry
YOU BITCH!

[Cherry swings the broken staff at Lita
like Jasmine did before; Lita dodges it

and counters with a knee to the
abdomen.]

[Cherry pulls Lita onto to the floor
trying to push her off the edge that

they’re close to.] 

Kid
YES! A catfight!

[Lita is inches from the edge now as
she grabs the torch next to the corner

to get leverage.]

Cherry
No you don’t.



[Cherry takes the torch out of the
ground and starts waving it at Lita;

Lita quickly backs away.]

Will
OH MY GOD IS THAT A DISQUALIFICATION!

Kid
WHY ARE THOSE EVEN THERE!!

Will
OH MY GOD! IT ISN’T A DISQUALIFICATION

UNLESS SOMEONE IS ON FIRE?

Javel
Alex, watch out for Cherry!

[Cherry uses the torch on the back on
Alex’s shirt; the gong is quickly hit
and Cherry leaves as Alex jumps and

tries to get off his shirt.]

STOP DROP AND ROLL!

[Rita covers her mouth in shock that
Alex is on fire; Mina looks scared.]

Rita
Somebody help him!

[Damien starts beating up Lita; none of
the attacks can be blocked and Damien

keeps hitting.]

Sara
Keep blocking!

[A referee runs onto the square with a
fire extinguisher and puts out the

fire; Alex’s shirt and back has second
and third degree burns.]

Referee
Can you continue?

Alex
YES!

[Alex slowly gets up and walks to
Damien who is easily beating Lita;



she’s now bleeding from the nose and
mouth.]

Damien
Time I finished you off…pathetic woman.

[Damien goes for a buzz saw kick but is
interrupted by Alex who tackles Damien
and grabs one of his legs; Damien is

desperately trying to get him to let go
by kicking him numerously.]

Will
HE’S ALMOST GOT HIM IN THE SAME HOLD HE

BEAT VIGGO WREN IN!!

[The crowds cheer loudly as Alex gets
Damien onto his back; Damien manages to
kick Alex hard in the back making him

let go due to the burns.]

Lita
Time I finished YOU off!

[Lita gets the same leg Alex had and
applies the hold Alex used to beat

Viggo exactly like Alex does it; Damien
screams in pain.]

Kid
YES! LITA HAS IT!

[The crowd chants, “tap out”; Alex
grabs Damien’s other leg and does the

same hold.]

Alex
Damien…Cherry got my back.

[Damien grinds his teeth in pain.]

Now…I got yours.

[Alex cranks Damien’s spine so he is
rendered unconscious; Alex lets go and
Lita falls over as the gong is hit.]

Ms Winn
Ladies and gentlemen…our finalists!



[The crowd cheers as Colossus gets on
the square.]

Alex Hawkings!

[The crowd cheers]

Lita Walters!!

[The crowd cheers louder]

“Colossus”!!

[The crowd boos as Colossus smiles
looking at Lita.]

Now we will take a small break to ready
our fighters.

[Cherry helps Damien up and they leave;
Lita and Alex limp over to where they
always go when they aren’t fighting.]

Lita
How’s your back?

Alex
(Looks uncomfortable)

How’s your face?

Lita
Damn…

[Rita runs to where Alex is and gives
him a big hug; Alex looks in more pain

than ever.]

Rita
Oh man I thought you were about to die

out there.

Javel
He’s going to die quicker that way than

ever out there.

Rita
What?

Alex
Back burns.



Rita
OH! I’m sorry.

[Rita lets go.]

Alex
It’s all right.

Sara
Wow only one date and she’s all over

you.

Rita
I was worried okay?

Lita
So Alex…you want to take down Colossus

with me?

Alex
You mean as a team?

Lita
Yeah.

Alex
Sure.

[Sara gives Lita some water; Lita
drinks some and spits the rest out.]

Ready?

Lita
Lets go.

[Alex and Lita step onto the square
where Colossus is waiting.]

Colossus
Even Rita didn’t take this long.

[Lita charges after Colossus only to
get grabbed by the throat by him.]

But I admit it wasn’t this easy.

[Alex runs over and jump kicks Colossus
in the chest; they both back away and

Lita is let go.]



YOU CRETAN!

[Colossus grabs Alex by the throat with
both his hands; Lita just looks on.]

Javel
NO C’MON! HE’S WANTED THIS FOR WAY TOO

LONG!!

[Lita looks at Colossus as he picks up
Alex with one hand and a torch in the
other; she runs over and low blows him
as hard as she can; Colossus falls over

in pain as Lita takes the torch.]

Will
NO WAIT!! LITA DON’T DO THIS!!

[Lita thrusts the torch into Colossus’s
eyes; he screams holding them as the

gong is hit.]

Sara
NO! WHY?

[Lita leaves the square and Alex pushes
the now-blind Colossus off the square;

the gong is hit.]

Alex
(Raises his arms in victory)

YES!

[Lita walks away but Alex stops her]

Hey hold up, Lita why did you do that?

Lita
…Well he seemed like he was going to
win easily so I decided if I couldn’t
win…you could. Especially since you

seemed to want it more.

Alex
Why did you blind him?

Lita
He’s a girl hitter…this way he’ll never

hit one again.



Alex
Okay well…

[Alex runs to Ms Winn and takes the
microphone from her; David laughs at

her shocked face.]

WHO WANTS TO SEE ME FACE LITA!
[Crowd cheers as Lita shakes her head.]

Javel
Alex you already won it all.

Alex
Yeah Javel I won but I think THE PEOPLE

WANT THEIR MONEY’S WORTH!

Sara
YEAH! GIVE HER A SECOND CHANCE!

Kid
Why is he doing this?

Will
Who cares we may get an extra fight.

Ms Winn
(Takes another microphone)

Alex…you’ve already won yet you want to
have another with Lita who disqualified

herself by blinding Colossus.

Alex
She wouldn’t be doing that if Rita
weren’t ever placed against that big
lummox. So hey…the people want more

anyway.

Ms Winn
Ill let David decide, this tournament

is dedicated to him anyway.

David
Lita did what she had to, but she made
the sacrifice knowing the consequence.
So give them an exhibition, a training

match.

Alex



Thanks.

[Lita looks at Alex strangely as she
gets on the square; Alex does the same.]

Lita
Why are you doing this?

Alex
You said I deserve to win, I think you
deserve a chance to make a name. So

come on lets go.

Will
In an act of sportsmanship, Alex isn’t
letting Lita leave empty-handed. These
two are definitely deserving of this.

Kid
I think Lita’s still got a chance.

Will
Well let’s see if that chance is used

right.

[The gong is hit]

HERE WE GO!!

[Lita comes in with a fake jab and
backs away as Alex does the same; they

circle each other looking in each
other’s eyes.]

Kid
You can feel it man…YOU CAN FEEL IT!!

Sara
C’mon!

Javel
Watch her legs!

[Alex goes for spinning leg sweep that
Lita hops over; they both go for a jump

kick that was both blocked as well;
Lita gets in a few punches followed by

a snap mare takedown and starts
stomping on him.]



Sara
THE BACK!

[Lita kicks Alex hard in the back
making him scream in pain; Lita backs

away as he gets up slowly.]

Alex
(Breathes deeply)

Nicely done.

[Alex charges toward her; Lita looks
ready.]

Javel
NO DON’T DO THAT!

[Lita goes for a kick but Alex falls
before that on his back throwing his
leg in the air catching her hip and

slamming her to the ground on her back;
Lita looks in pain and shock.]

…Whoa.

[Lita slowly gets up; so does Alex.]

Lita
You had me.

Alex
No, you had me open for a leg lock.

Zeus definitely taught you well but he
obviously never finished the job. You
would have been much better than me if

he were still alive.

Lita
(Looks mad)

…I am that good.

Alex
Prove it then.

[Lita throws numerous knife hand blows
mixed with jabs and punches; Alex

counters with a roundhouse kick that
Lita catches and tosses Alex on his
back; Lita rolls Alex on his stomach
and wraps her legs around the leg she



had before and applies an ankle lock
submission.]

Will
It’s an ankle lock! Lita’s got him!

[Crowd chants “Tap Out”; Lita is
cranking on Alex’s ankle as Alex is

trying to get Lita to let go by kicking
her with the free leg.]

Lita
C’mon it over!

Alex
It’s never-

Lita
(Yells at the top of her lungs)

JUST TAP OUT!!!!

[Lita cranks hard on Alex’s ankle and
he taps out; she holds the ankle lock
for a few more seconds still yelling

until the gong is hit.]

Ms Winn
THE WINNER IS LITA!!

[The crowd cheers as Lita gets up; she
looks as if she’s incredibly happy.]

Sara
(Runs to Lita)

IN YOUR FACE JAVEL!

Javel
(Watches Sara run)

…Why Alex?

[Alex slowly gets up in a limping
fashion; Ms Winn gets on the square
holding a piece of paper and three

trophies.]

Ms Winn
Ladies and Gentlemen…the winner of the
match is Lita! However it wasn’t a



tournament match so the winner is still
Alex so here is your trophy and

certificate.

[Alex is handed a trophy and the piece
of paper Ms Winn had.]

And to Lita, who definitely has more
heart and pride than anyone on this

tournament…I give you the most valuable
fighter, or M. V. F., award.

[Crowd cheers as Lita gets the trophy.]

You should all be very proud, and Alex
I will see you very soon. Good night

everyone!

[Ms Winn leaves; the crowds do too.]

Screen Fades
INT STILL AT THE TOURNAMENT SITE – NIGHT

[The square has been removed, the
bleachers have been moved away from the
area, the only thing left that proves
it was there were impressions on the
ground and some pieces of the square

here and there; Alex, Rita, Javel, Sara
and Lita are just sitting there; Lita
and Alex are talking about martial arts
wearing various bandages and medical
supplies; Rita is talking to Sara.]

Javel
Hey Sara…so you know, you lost the bet.

Sara
Correction Javel, Lita won against Alex

and everyone saw it.

[Javel takes out a voice recorder and
rewinds.]
Javel

Just a second and I’ll have it right
there.



[Javel stops it and plays it; it’s
Javel saying, “If Lita loses, Sara will

date me”; Javel stops.]

Sara
Oh come on, you could have said that at

anytime. Plus, Alex was the one who
lost.

Javel
Well Lita lost too.

Sara
Then I guess it’s a draw.

Javel
…Yeah I guess so.

Sara
So you and I are going on a date where
I can tell you what to do no matter

what.

Javel
Really?

Sara
Yeah…now stand on your head until I’m

done talking to Rita.

[Sara watches as Javel tries standing
on his head; he fails every time and

just makes Rita and Sara laugh watching
it.]

Rita
That is so cool, you get to tell a guy

what to do.

Sara
I love it already. Come on you can do

it…mind the rocks.

Javel
(Falls on a rock)

GODDAMN THAT HURTS LIKE A MOTHER!

Alex
Try doing that with burns on your back.



Lita
Or while fighting against a guy and

being a girl.

Javel
Honestly I wouldn’t mind being a girl;
sometimes I think you people have all

the fun.

Sara
Hey Rita…are you thinking what I’m

thinking?

[They smile]

Rita
Hey Javel…come over here.

Sara
Do as she says slave.

[Javel does so and he leave with the
two girls.]

Alex
Good match Lita

Lita
Thanks…you too.

Alex
Thanks…man I hope they don’t mess up
Javel too much I still need him to do

something later.

Lita
Oh? What is it?

Alex
Just to give something to a friend I

haven’t seen in sometime.

Lita
Cool well I better get going, see you

later.

Alex
Bye.

[Lita leaves in her car; Alex just
looks at the stars.]



Alex
I’m coming home…I’ll see you soon

Justin.

[Alex walks over to his car smiling.]

INT MINA AND LITA’S APARTMENT – NIGHT

[Lita enters the apartment where Rita,
Mina and Sara are putting makeup on

Javel who is tied up.]

Mina
Javel, you are looking fabulous.

Sara
More eyeliner.

Lita
What are you doing?

Rita
Javel said he wanted to know what being

a girl is like so we figured.

Javel
This is degrading!

Rita
Hey we put up with it fine.

Lita
Okay well when we going to meet with

the others?

Mina
Half past Eleven.

Lita
Cool.

Javel
HEY!!

Sara
Relax…



Mina
Hey what about clothes?

Rita
He’s not wearing any of mine.

Javel
Oh why do you hate me?

[Sara pokes his eye.]

Ouch!

Sara
Why do we hate you? LOOK AT YOU! You
are a drug addict with no respect for
anyone, you’re a goon and I don’t think
David Skyhawk helped you much at all.

Javel
HEY LOOK HER YOU SMART BITCH! I’M NOT A
DRUG ADDICT MY PARENTS WERE UNTIL THEY
OVERDOSED WHEN I WAS I WAS A BABY!!

Uncaring? My buddy Alex doesn’t think
so; he hangs around with me almost all

the time. Sure yes I’m a goon or
whatever you called me but that’s
because you are all mean to me. Now
look I’m at a high ten on my “pissed

off meter”.

Mina
…Why don’t you just be nice to everyone

then?

Javel
Lita isn’t nice to everyone and look at
her. She has you all for friends, and
me to pick on…as usual. I’m no better

than any of you…why don’t I get
anything for it?

Sara
…Untie him, now I feel bad. Mind if I
ask just one little question Javel

before we let you go outside?

Javel
Sure.



Sara
Why do you always compete with me?

Javel
It’s always rewarding to compete

against the best.

[Gets untied]

I’m out of here, some date this turned
out to be.

[Takes a wet washcloth from a nearby
sink and wipes the makeup off his face.]

Later.

[Javel leaves; it’s raining as he walks
down the street.]

INT OUTSIDE – NIGHT

Javel
Perfect weather

[Javel is walking down the street
getting soaked; Sara runs to him

holding an umbrella.]

Sara
You may need this.

Javel
Why do you care? I’m just a goon with a

drug problem.

Sara
Also I wanted to say that…I’m a nerd

with glasses.

Javel
You bet you are.

Sara
Sorry for being so mean to you.

Javel
I don’t need an apology I am what I am.

Sara



Javel stop it!

Javel
Why? Why should I stop huh? NOBODY ELSE

WILL!! WHY SHOULD I!!

[Javel storms away angrily with Sara
watching; she looks like she feels

guilty.]

Sara
…I’m sorry.

[She walks inside the apartment.]

INT ZEUS’S DOJO – NIGHT

[Mary is putting on the ninja suit; she
has everything but the mask on.]

Darren
(Already wearing his)

Looks good.

Mary
Thanks. I wish we could have prepared

more.

Darren
I know.

[Sara and Mina enter, soon so does Rita
and Lita.]

Mina
Hey guys…those ours?

Sara
We’re going to die tonight. I just know

it.

Lita
Relax.

Sara
Think about it Lita, only like half of
us can defend ourselves. All I have is
a freezing ability and Lita has an



ability that can kill her by simply
using it. Not to mention we’re on their
terrain and I don’t even want to begin

with what they’re capable of.

[Rita looks down thinking about what
Sara said and then makes a facial

expression like something isn’t right;
she looks at her hand and there are

flames on her FINGERTIPS.]

Rita
Whoa…look at this.

Lita
Zeus did say you had fire ability but
what is it…candles for your fingers?

[Rita shrugs and blows the flames; the
flames shoot out like a small

flamethrower; Rita and everyone else
look at what happened in shock.]

Rita
Well that’s different.

INT THE PARK SHOWDOWN – NIGHT

[The six “Guardian Forces” walk inside
the park all in the ninja wear seen in
Zeus’s Dojo; There are Possessed Ones
everywhere just watching them behind

threes and bushes.]

Mina
Haven’t these people heard of stalkers?

Sara
Well they have no eyes so really they
don’t know if they’re stalking you.

Darren
Lets just do this.

[Screen goes to Damien on top of a
statue; the others are leaning against

it checking their weapons.]

Damien
They’re here…



[The “Great Divas” all see the
“Guardian Forces” walk towards them and

stop; Damien is smiling at this.]

Glad you could make it. I’m sure you
would hate it if you missed the meeting

where we finally kill you all. Nice
suits…at least now we don’t need to

look at your corpses. So-

[Key walks to where Damien is; she
looks at Damien and the “Guardian

Forces”.]

What are you doing here?

Key
Here to kill the “Guardian Forces”.

Colossus couldn’t make it; sadly I had
to kill him. A blind man has no use to
me in any way, shape or form. Now these
are the “Guardian Forces”. Glad to meet
you all, I’m Key and now I shall kill

you since these half-wits can’t.

Jasmine
Stay out of this or-

[A copy of Key comes directly out of
Key and gets nose-to-nose with Jasmine;
Jasmine and everyone else is in shock.]

Key Copy
Or what?

Key
Jasmine, meet me…me meet Jasmine.

Key Copy
Pleasure to meet you.

Darren
We’re in deep trouble.

Key
Key…I know we just met but could you
kill the “Guardian Forces” while I’ll

take care of the morons.



Key Copy
Sure.

[Key runs towards the “Guardian Forces”
who are running away; Key makes three
more copies that are looking at the

“Great Divas”.]

Key
Like I said Damien, I get to kill you

now. Get them!

[Jasmine takes out her samari sword and
quickly beheads Key’s Second Copy,
making it turn to dust; Blaze cuts
Key’s Third Copy with her Sais but

doesn’t kill her.]

Key
(Sits down)

Attack, Damien I’m fully infinite here
so please just get through these three.

[Blaze throws her Sais towards Key’s
Third Copy only for them to be caught
and thrown back at her; Blaze is hit in

the thigh and stomach.]

Cherry
BLAZE!

[Cherry lunges her spear at Key’s
Fourth copy only to hit air; the Copies

all take out swords of their own.]

Key
One down three to go Damien, I think
I’ll enjoy taking over your job.

Damien
(Looks at Blaze and back at Key)

You’ll pay!

[Jasmine is in a swordfight with Key’s
Third Copy; Key’s Fourth Copy Breaks

Cherry’s spear with the sword.]

Key



Well Damien you lost a troop member so
easily that I’m thinking maybe I should

keep you alive just for laughs.

[All of a sudden, Key’s Fourth Copy
turns to dust and a figure chops off
the third Copy’s arm; it’s Alex as

“One”.]

What the? A “NUMBERED SOLDIER”!

Damien
Yes I got him here as a lure so he
could do what his people came to do.

[Alex slashes through the Third Copy’s
abdomen; the Third Copy falls in two

pieces and turns to dust.]

Wait “One”…we have a gift for you.

Alex
I don’t want anything from you.

Damien
Oh I’m sure it’s something you want

very badly.

[Damien points to where the “Guardian
Forces” ran off; Alex walks cautiously

down that path.]

Alex
I don’t see anything.

Key
Nice work getting a “Numbered Soldier”

to go do your bidding.

Damien
Your people made a pact right?

Alex
Yes…

Damien
I have a deal for you…we would like to

make a truce with you.



[Alex looks at Blaze as Cherry is
looking at her wounds; Alex looks back

at Damien]

Alex
Unless you want Blaze’s little incident
to happen again, I suggest you not even

think about saying “truce”.

[A blast of fire is seen through a
bush; Key’s Second Copy is running to
Key on fire and soon turns to dust.]

Alex
What the?

Damien
The “Guardian Forces” have arrived…have

fun.

[Alex throws an energy ball at Damien;
it hits him, making him fall onto his
back; Alex teleports right next to him
and puts his saber on his throat.]

Key
Impressive.

[Jasmine aims her sword at Alex.]

You can go now…shoo.

[Alex looks at Key strangely.]

I’m going to kill these people myself…
you can kill the “Guardian Forces”. GO!

Alex
I don’t take orders from anyone,

especially if they’re on Bain’s side.

Key
True but why kill a troop member that
can be replaced. Oh forget it, they

just got away…

[Key points to a hill where the screen
shows them running away; all are alive.]



We both have a certain goal here “One”,
”kill the Guardian Forces”. So lets do

it together, why not?

Alex
Who said I want to kill them first?
Maybe I want to kill all of you.

[Alex looks at the “Great Divas” and
back at Key; Alex is shocked when he
sees over a hundred Keys now looking

directly at him.]

Key
I’m my own military “One”…I’m a sole

unit who is literally infinite. Now go.

[Alex teleports away; Key makes all the
copies disappear.]

Goodnight Damien, I’ve done more than
my part today.

[Key gets up and leaves; Cherry shakes
her head as she looks at Blaze’s now-

dead body.]

Damien
A war isn’t coming. A war is all ready

here.

[The “Great Divas” leave without Blaze.]

Zeus (Narrating)
The people of the world do not

understand what war means. They believe
that war is simply a battle where lives

are lost so that someone will stop
doing something else onto others. But
war is really where even enemies have
enemies have their own who are on their
own side. War is where evil enters the
good and only through propaganda, will
it seem as if it is for good. Nobody is
safe from evil…we are evil by birth. We

only choose to be good, yet we are
still evil due to what we do. No matter
how we put it, sadly we always show our

evil side in one way or another. So



understand…it isn’t good or evil that
is the problem, it’s the choices we

make.

FADE OUT

THE END


